

DEVAL L. PATRICK

TIMOTHY P. MURRAY LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

JUDYANN BIGBY, MD SECRETARY

JOHN AUERBACH COMMISSIONER

October 2, 2012

Sarah B. Maclean redact

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services

Department of Public Health

Division of Health Professions Licensure

Board of Registration in Pharmacy 239 Causeway Street, Suite 500, 5th Floor Boston, MA 02114 (800) 414-0168 / fax 617-973-0983/ TTY 617-973-0895

http://www.mass.gov/dph/boards/ph

Re: Voluntary Surrender Statement dated September 11, 2012

Pharmacy Technician Registration No. 8905 Complaint Docket No. PHA-2012-0193

Dear Ms. Maclean:

The Board of Registration in Pharmacy (Board) has accepted the *Voluntary Surrender Statement* you executed dated September 17, 2012 (Surrender Statement) in resolution of above-referenced Complaint Docket No. PHA-2012-0193 (Complaint) regarding your Massachusetts Pharmacy Technician Registration No. 8905.

Please be advised that the Board has accepted the Surrender Statement and the surrender of your pharmacy technician registration in resolution of the Complaint on the terms and conditions stated in the Surrender Statement and in accordance with Board regulation 247 CMR 10.06(6); which terms include your understanding and agreement that the Surrender Statement is voluntarily tendered; that registration surrender is considered to be a reportable disciplinary action depriving you of all privileges of registration; that the Surrender Statement is a public document subject to disclosure by the Board; that registration surrender is not subject to reconsideration or judicial review; and that the Board will not review any application for licensure as a pharmacy technician in the future.

The Board will close the Complaint as a "Voluntary Surrender" on this date.

Very Truly Yours,

Karen M. Ryle, R.Ph., Sectorary

Decision No. 3065

First Class and Cert Mail No. 70120470000135269333